Pvt. Charles Nikita, 31466376, Hdq. & Hdq. Troop, Bk. 2157, C.R.T.C., Fort Riley, Kansas.

Dear Private Nikita:

I do not know whether this late letter will catch up with you or not. Your letter was misplaced in a pile of correspondence regarding the basketball gambling expose, and I did not pull it out of the file soon enough.

Thank you for the Fitchburg, Mass. clipping. It is nice of the Sportfolio editor to want me as commissioner, but I would not be interested in that. I am only interested in helping to get a very strong man, like Douglas MacArthur, J. Edgar Hoover or Tom Dewey. Our athletics would be much more on the up and up if we had one of these strong characters administering the office.

I am sending you a copy of our Jayhawk Rebounds, a publication that we get out each month for our boys overseas. If you are interested, write me another letter giving me your present address, and I will put you on the mailing list for the Rebounds.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.